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Board Meeting Minutes 
	November 14, 2018

	
	1:00-3:00 PM

	
	Best Western Premier Park Hotel
22 S Carroll St
Madison, WI

	Present:
	Chair: Pam Malin Vice Chair: Elsa Diaz-Bautista, Barbara Beckert, Aliza Claire Bible, Gail Bovy, Lynn Carus, Kevin Coughlin, Ramsey Lee, Nathaniel Lentz, David Pinno, Carole Stuebe, Sarah Lincoln, Leila Solati, Liz Hecht, Daniel Parker, Rita Fuller, Gail Bovy, Kediboyne Carpenter, Greg Meyer, 

	Absent:
	Delores Sallis, Lynn Stansberry-Brusnahan, Patrick Friedrich, 

	Staff Present:
	Fil Clissa, Jeremy Gundlach, Tami Jackson, Beth Swedeen, Jenny Neugart, Molly Cooney


Chair Pam Malin called the meeting to order at 2:11 PM. 

1. Chair Report: 
· Pam Malin gave an update on how the SD conference went. She also gave the diehard award to Barbara Beckert.
2. Executive Director Report:
· Beth gave an update on BPDD’s budget and new federal ruling on how money is spent by DD councils. BPDD applied for a waiver so we didn’t lose $46,000 and it was recently approved. Beth also gave an update on BPDD’s new Living Well grant over the next 5 years. BPDD will be hiring a .6 time and a full-time position for the grant. 
3. Executive Committee Report: 
· There will also be a review of the Executive Director coming out for board members to fill out soon. The next Executive Com mtg is December 5th from 3-4pm.
4. Nominating & Membership Committee Report: 
· Greg Meyer gave an update on Nominating Committee’s plan for membership. The plan is to wait until the new governor is in office and then to reach out about getting appointments to fill vacancies. There will be a focus on the Northwestern part of the state.
5. Diversity Committee Report:
· Diversity Committee is planning a Zoom meeting for the near future. The diversity meeting was cancelled last night.
6. Action Items: 
Motion to accept the September, 26th, 2018 board minutes made by Pam Malin. The motion passed unanimously. 

7. Agency Updates: 

DRW- 
· Barbara updated that DRW received over 30 applications hoping to choose their new Executive Director by mid-December. 
· Next DRW listening session is in December in La Crosse. 
· DRW is looking for new members of PAMI, mental health council. New social security grant reviewing representative payees. 
DPI- WSPEI has a new family phone support position that families can call to get questions answered and learn about resources.
· Daniel said Tony Evers will resign after inauguration and then appoint a new Superintendent.

· April 12th presentation on Family engagement and educating families on IEPs. Flyers will be available in the next month. 

DHS- See Attached
Waisman- 
· Project descriptions for all Waisman staff were shared at last meeting and is on the website. 

· Wellness Inclusion Nursing (WIN) online video conferencing is doing 4 part series. 2 have already happened.

· Series of training/on-line on parenting a child w/autism. 

· Day with the Expert series- the next are on Down syndrome and cochlear implants, this spring.

· Waisman received a grant to include people with I/DD to be co-researchers. Stakeholder group will be formed.
DVR- 
· Delora Newton the administrator will resign as of Jan. 4th. WIOA is required to spend 15% of funds on students. Their goal for FFY18 was $9.6 M as of last week they spent over $11 M. All VR agencies have been advised that WIOA could be re-opened. We have seen great progress, so VR agencies are not in favor of re-opening. The national group will submit comments. 
· Competitive Integrated Employment work group has met. DVR is lead for all agencies to get a plan. The group has met 4 times. Each agency has at least 3 separate strategies and 2 shared strategies. A public hearing will be held between January and March. A report will be on the DVR website. BPDD has been identified as a stakeholder and will be alerted of opportunity to provide public comments.
· WIOA interviews are in their 3rd year, with UW Whitewater conducting the interviews. The number being interviewed is going down, partly because they aren’t paying for sub-minimum wage and youth have to go to DVR before pursuing sub-minimum wage. VR has developed a referral form for those in interviews who are interested in DVR.
8. Other Agenda Items: 
· None
Motion to adjourn Pam Malin at 2:55 PM; Unanimously passed.
